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MEMO TO FILE 
 

 
Date: August 14, 2018 
 
From: Michael A. Cunningham 
 
RE: Lake John; DRMS File No. M-2016-078; Is It Mining Questionnaire 
 
On November 15, 2016, the Division received an anonymous complaint of a possible illegal 
operation near Lake John in Jackson County. The Division scheduled two inspections of the site, 
which were cancelled due to winter weather conditions. On February 8, 2017, the Division of 
Reclamation, Mining and Safety (Division) received information for an “Is It Mining” 
questionnaire regarding a proposed project to excavate and transport 13,000 cubic yards of 
quartz monzonite from a parcel of private property in Jackson County.  
 
To date, the Division has not been able to gain access to the property for the purpose of 
conducting an inspection. In addition, the Division has reason to believe the activity described in 
both the anonymous complaint and the Is It Mining questionnaire is no longer being conducted. 
Therefore, the Division has not issued a determination for the activity described in the Is It 
Mining questionnaire, File No. M-2016-078.   
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